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OROSC TSC Prevention Workgroup Meeting 

Minutes Wednesday, June 26, 2019  

1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Lewis Cass Building; 320 S. Walnut; Lansing MI  48913 

5th Floor Large Conference Room 

 

Introductions and Welcome – L. Coleman 

➢ Everyone introduced themselves as follows: 

In-person: Lisa Coleman, Su Min Oh, Kimberlee Kenyon, Louise Harder, Meghan Schmelzer, Natalie Holland, 

Madison Shutes, Foua Hang, Kelsey Schell, Brittany Leek, Logan O’Neil, Karra Thomas and Tracie Kress 

Phone: Shawn Cannarile, Achiles Malta, Katie Postmus and Kari Gulvas 

➢ The agenda was reviewed: Mr. Malta requested to add a Synar update to the agenda.                                                                                                                                 

➢ The April minutes were reviewed – Add Louise Harder as attended in-person 

➢ Follow-up items from the last meeting – no follow up items to discuss  
 

 

OROSC Updates 

 

A. Overall Updates – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman shared that OROSC and other areas of MDHHS are working on the Opioid Strategic Plan with 

Governor Whitmer’s office. The goal is to have the plan completed by the end of July. The information will be 

shared once it is complete.  

 

Synar Update   

Ms. Coleman provided an overview of the Synar program activities, which include random tobacco compliance 

checks. The month of June is the official Synar survey. There was some federal legislation introduced to increase 

the legal age to purchase tobacco from 18 to 21 years. Ms. Coleman indicated there was a discussion that if the 

Federal Youth Tobacco Act was raised to 21, the FDA compliance checks would automatically be raised to 21. If 

the federal legislation changes, the Michigan Youth Tobacco Act may need to be amended to reflect the changes. 

The Michigan Youth Tobacco Act was amended to include electronic nicotine delivery systems (ENDS) and 

vaping products. OROSC is waiting for clarification from the federal project officer on whether Michigan needs 

to include ENDS products to the Synar inspections.  

 

 

B. Gambling Disorder (GD) Prevention Program – Alia Lucas 

Tabled  

 

C. Opioid State Targeted Response (STR) Grant – Foua Hang & Madison Shutes 

Ms. Hang informed members that the monthly report is due June 28th for reporting period May 21st to June 20th. 

The next monthly report, for July, will be due on July 26th. The report links will be sent eight days prior to the due 

date. The quarterly report is due August 15th. That report will be sent a month prior to the due date. Naloxone kits 

distributed: Year-1 = 4,700 and Year-2 = 6,374. The number of people served: Year-1 = 14,204 and Year-2 = 

16,860. The STR Grant is in no-cost extension Year-3. 

 

Ms. Shutes shared the update from SAMHSA. Michigan has two new grant project officers: Tonya Gray is the 

project officer for prevention and Courtney West is the project officer for treatment. They will be overseeing both 

SOR and STR. There is one training left for STR: Motivational Interviewing on July 18th and 19th. 
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D. State Opioid Response (SOR) Grant – Kelsey Schell 

Ms. Schell provided an update on the SOR Grant. The SOR Grant is in Year-1. Government Performance and 

Results Act (GBRA) is now required for treatment. It will be up and running in the next few months. Ms. Leek 

announced that if anyone has any information they need add to the financial map, for opioid monies being spent, 

please email her regardless of the timeframe (past due date). This includes future projected funding for the next 

fiscal year.  

 

E. State Epidemiology Outcomes Workgroup (SEOW) – Su Min Oh 

Dr. Oh provided an update regarding the small grant received from Council of State and Territorial 

Epidemiologists (CSTE) working on the substance abuse mental health indicators. The 2016 state-level data 

report was submitted the week of June 17th. Once approval is received, the data will be shared on the OROSC 

website. Dr. Oh indicated that the older adult treatment trend data fact sheet has been finalized. It is available on 

the OROSC website. She stated that she is working on treatment data for youth and young adults (age 16 to 21).  

 

F. Older Adult Wellbeing Initiative – Lisa Coleman 

G. Ms. Coleman provided an update regarding JBS International helping OROSC to develop a strategic plan for 

Michigan. There have been two in-person meetings and one webinar to do a needs assessment and deciding on 

priorities from that data. The next meeting will be held at CMHAM on July 16, 2019. The goal is to have the 

strategic plan finalized by the end of September 2019. 

 

H. Marijuana Prevention Workgroup – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman provided update on the workgroup’s activities. MDHHS Communications is working with Brogan 

& Associates to develop a media campaign for youth and young adults ages 14 to 20. The goal is to have the 

content put together by the end of July. Then, there will be some focus group testing for feedback. Once the media 

campaign is finalized, Ms. Coleman will share it with the TSC Prevention Workgroup and the PIHP regions. 

 

 

Collaborative Partner Updates 

 

A. MDHHS/Children’s Services Administration – Tracie Kress 

Ms. Kress introduced herself to the workgroup. She indicated that her and her staff are over the state administered 

Family Preservation Reunification Programs. Ms. Kress gave an overview of those programs. She shared that they 

now have a Guy Thompson Parent Advisory Council with approximately 26 representatives. Ms. Kress provided 

information on the Family First Prevention Service Act (FFPSA), which was passed in February 2018. Now Title 

IVE funding can be used for prevention for children and families, not just for children in foster care. Michigan is 

required to match 50 percent of the funding. The steering committee is the Child Welfare Partnership Council, 

and it has been expanded for the next 12-18 months to make decisions around FFPSA. There are two workgroups 

(prevention and residential). The first FFPSA Prevention Workgroup meeting is July 10th at the Federation Bldg.  

Implementation is required by October 2020. Ms. Kress stated that Jessica Kincaid is the SUD analyst working 

with her. Ms. Kincaid collaborates with others in DHHS regarding anything SUD and child welfare related. Ms. 

Kress provided a summary of projects Ms. Kincaid is currently working on.  

 

B. MDHHS/Injury Prevention – Jan Fields & David Awadalla 

Tabled 

C. Department of Education – Shawn Cannarile 

Ms. Cannarile indicated that Michigan Health and Education Partnership has been disbanded. However, there has 

been discussion with upper administration on bringing it back. Sarah Williams was the coordinator for the MHEP; 

she is the lead for the Project Aware Grant. This grant will close in September 2019, and Ms. Kincaid will share 

the outcomes with the TSC Prevention Workgroup. Ms. Williams is a contractor and will be leaving at the end of 

the grant term. Ms. Cannarile indicated that there is a Family Engagement Stakeholders Group and a Family 

Engagement Core Team. She sits on the Family Engagement Leadership Team. Ms. Cannarile provided a 

summary of those groups. They are looking to do a presentation at the Continuous Improvement Conference in 

November. Ms. Cannarile provided an overview of the Multi-care Systems of Support. There will be a 

demonstration project; it is currently being built. Ms. Cannarile is part of the state core team that is helping with 

it. They will be using a lot of the outcomes from Project Aware, once the report is released. MDE’s Deputy 
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Superintendent has assigned three priorities: Literacy, Whole Child and Prenatal to Age 8. Ms. Cannarile stated 

that her unit hired a youth mental health specialist. She provided an overview of the job duties of this position. 

 

D. MI State Police/Office of Highway Safety Planning – Christy Sanborn 

Tabled 

 

E. MDHHS/Mental Health Services to Children & Families – Meghan Schmelzer 

The Division of Mental Health Services to Children & Families is partnering with OROSC to fund the social and 

emotional consultant positions, which will cover 18 counties, starting fiscal year 2020. Ms. Schmelzer stated that 

the workgroup met on June 24th. Ms. Schmelzer gave and overview of what the consultants will be doing and the 

next steps will be scheduling local partnership meetings and linking consultants with SUD coalitions. 

 

 

Michigan Prevention Data System (MPDS) – Su Min Oh 

Dr. Oh shared that currently the FY18 dashboard reports are being reviewed by prevention coordinators. Once she has 

all the comments back, she will create a summary to share. The MPDS Outcomes Group is piloting 13-14 

consumption questions for those participating this prevention services this year. They are specifically looking for 

perceived risk and consumption data.  

  

 Partnership for Success (PFS) 2015-2020 Update – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman provided updates on the PFS Grant, for prevention of underage drinking and prescription misuse for 

individuals ages 12-25.  Year-3 evaluation report is almost complete. Recently the 2nd quarterly report that was 

submitted and approved in the federal system. Ms. Coleman shared that OROSC had a prevention champion contest 

for National Prevention Week in May, where PIHPs could nominate individuals. The contest winners will be 

announced in the next few weeks. All nine nominees will be recognized on OROSC’s website. Ms. Coleman indicated 

that she is in the midst of conducting site visits. She reminded the workgroup that the 3rd quarterly narrative report is 

due July 15th. Health Disparities Training (LGBTQ, Hispanic/Latino, and Low Social Economic Status). There will be 

a Sustainability online training in July and a face-to-face training in Lansing on August 12th.  

 

Prevention Network: Michigan Higher Education Network (MIHEN), Parenting Awareness Michigan (PAM), 

Michigan Coalition to Reduce Underage Drinking (MCRUD) – Louise Harder 

Ms. Harder shared that Mr. Dail is helping Region 5 with their Synar compliance checks. If you need more 

information, please contact Mr. Dail. 

 

Ms. Harder provided an update for MIHEN. She indicated that she is putting together the Cannabis Prevention Toolkit 

for college and university professionals. Ms. Harder shared that the MIHEN Conference was held on May 10th. Ms. 

Harder was previously working with Oakland University on a pilot program for collegiate recovery. Oakland 

University have decided that they no longer wish to participate. However, the university still has a recovery program. 

She is inquiring with them if she can use any of the data that was collected prior to pilot ending.  

 

Ms. Harder indicated that Parenting Awareness Michigan Conference is scheduled for November 18, 2019.  

 

Ms. Harder stated that Prevention Network is working on the MCRUD strategic plan. The comment period has ended; 

the responses are now being reviewed.  

 

Screening, Brief Intervention and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT) – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman mentioned the various components and partnerships currently being worked on to implement SBIRT. 

 

Training and Technical Assistance (TA) – Lisa Coleman 

a. Great Lakes Prevention Technology Transfer Center; this organization is being funded by SAMHSA and 

replaces the old CAPT system. They are looking into providing some sustainability trainings. 

b. SUD and Co-occurring Disorders Conference: September 15th – 17th in Detroit 
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Substance Abuse Prevention Skills Training (SAPST) – Lisa Coleman 

a. SAPST: June 24-27th at Treetops Resort in Gaylord. The split training session on July 15-16th and July 22nd-

23rd in Grand Rapids is currently sold out.  

 

b. Update on local activities: no updates 

 

Innovative Prevention Practices 

Ms. Thomas shared that the Faith Based Initiatives Conference “Wellness and Beyond the Walls” is scheduled for 

July 30th. It will be held at the Ford Community & Performing Arts Center in Dearborn. There will be eight 

workshops on topics related to alcohol, tobacco, other drugs, human trafficking, suicide, and ACES. 

 

Ms. Postmus shared that they are funding a regional vaping prevention initiative pilot in Region 6. The funding started 

in April. They have created a resource manual on vaping and are using as a resource for all the school districts in the 

region. They are, also, doing a social media campaign. 

 

Next Steps and Other Items, Announcements 

Next Steps: PFS reporting on Year-3  

 

Next Meeting 

Date/Time:     August 1, 2019 

Location:  Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 

  Lewis Cass Bldg., 320 S. Walnut, Cass 1 North Conference Room 

  Lansing, Michigan 48913 

 


